
Town of Ayer
Board of Selectmen
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Ayer Massachusetts, 01432

Selectmen's Meeting
Tuesday, August 3, 2010

Richard D. Gillcs Chairman (Chairman Gillcs) A Carolyn McCreary, Member (Selectman McCreary) X

James M. Fay, Vice-Chairman (Selectman Fay) X Gary J. Luca, Member- (Selectman Luca) X

Frank F. Maxant, Clerk (Selectman Maxant) X Robert Ponlbriand, Town Administrator X

Janet Lewis. Secretary (Mrs. Lewis) X

7:00p.m. Open Session
Vice-Chair Fay sitting in for Chairman Rick Gilles opened the meeting. Vice-Chairman Fay read into the
record the Agenda for 8-3-10.
Public Input
Selectman McCreary-trash at Town Beach-Sandy Pond Rd. Complaints have been coming in re trash on
roadway, parking lot, beach, as well as across the street from the beach. Selectman McCreary urging residents
to pick up after themselves stating this should not be the responsibility of the DPW- The Board requested Jeff
Thomas, Park Dept. Director is notified.
Selectmen Luca-Tri-Board Meeting-Requested this item be taken up under the Town Administrator's Report
Agenda Item #12 bullet #7.

genda Item #3. Vice-Chair Fay read into the record the follow-up report from the Selectmen's 7-20-10
fleeting prepared by Interim Town Administrator Jeff Ritter. The Board recommended after a short discussion
to have the Town Administrator report back to the Board only on unfinished (not completed) business/matters
or on specific items -work in progress. Vice-Chairman Fay also related to the Board complaints he has
received re Board members not speaking into mics (inaudible) and to moved microphones closer to them.
Agenda Item # 4. Chief of Police-Ayer Greenway Committee -Crosswalk request Groton-Harvard Rd.
The Board met with Chief Murray who stated the goal of the Department is to make roadways as safe as
possible for pedestrians and towards that end a crosswalk on Groton Harvard Road is not the answer.
Crosswalks are designed for areas with large volume of pedestrian traffic. Chief Murray recommending
signage is set back on both ends ofGroton Harvard Rd warning motorist to "CAUTION pedestrian crossing".
The Board after a short discussion agreed with the Chiefs recommendation. Selectman McCreary suggesting a
parking area on the same side of street at the Trail Head be considered when school is in session i.e. Ginny
Egans's "Nature's Classroom". The Chief recommending Ms. Egan contact/work with the APD when she is
planning classroom visits to the Trail Head (Pine Meadow Conservation Trail Head) to assist the students
crossing the street, again advising to signage being the best solution. Patrick Hughes thanked everyone for their
support and solution to request and advising to Committee being 100% behind the Chiefs recommendation.
The Board requested Supt. Nason be copied on signage request.
Agenda Item #5. Chief of Police -Patrolman Appointment and Dispatcher Appointment
Patrolman-Chief Murray introduced Eric Pearson, of Pepperell, MA to the Board. Chief Murray gave the
Board a brief background re Mr. Pearson being recommended to the Board for appointment to the vacant
Patrolman's position at the Ayer Police Department. Chief Murray advising to Mr. Pearson chosen from a field
of 27 candidates having passed a panel review board interview and thorough background investigation. The

rioard acknowledged Mr. Pearson's family presence and the round of applause for Mr. Pearson's appointment
.rom his fellow peers from the Department present for the meeting. The Board questioned when Mr. Pearson's
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